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A New Home for the Children of Apanjan


The current premises are cramped and do not allow for expansion of the project. The Banyan Trust aims to expand its programme and to provide a home with quality care for more children, including girls. In order to do so, in partnership with OFFER we have identified a piece of land with a large neglected premises in the countryside just outside Calcutta. We have chosen to move from the city in order to provide a more healthy environment for the children and to provide the potential for the children ultimately to engage in meaningful work and exercise. None of the children will ever be capable of undertaking conventional employment. However, given the right surroundings, they can be encouraged to progress with the ultimate aim of helping to create a small market garden consisting of vegetable cultivation and a few livestock. We are conscious that we must look ahead to a time when the children are older and must start planning now to ensure that they have appropriate opportunities. The home is within easy reach of Calcutta so trips to the city will remain feasible. Funds for a minibus are included in the project proposal which we are preparing to submit to grant-making trusts - once the children have moved, OFFER’s vehicle will no longer be available (and is required for their other projects with streetchildren). The home will include a day care centre for local children with learning difficulties helping to forge links with the community. We will need to put a great deal of effort into raising money in the forthcoming months and will be grateful, as ever, for all the support we can get. 


Below: the proposed new home, which will require renovation.

















Photo Fun


The photos below were taken on the annual trustees visit to Calcutta and give a flavour of how the children are thriving…..
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


A pivotal visit


The Banyan Trust has always set great store by the annual visit of trustees to Calcutta to check on the progress of the children and carers and maintain contacts with the OFFER team. The visit this year was all the more important as the future of the children and the Apanjan home was at the top of the agenda. In brief, we needed to look at the children’s long term needs: the lease on the current home will run out shortly and cannot be renewed and, as the children grow up, we must have a strategy in place for a healthy and secure future. OFFER has proposed the purchase of a plot of land in the countryside outside Calcutta to establish a home which will  enable us to extend our programme to other streetchildren with special needs (see page 2 for more detailed report). Amidst all this seriousness, I should add that it was delightful to see the children and the care team and they are all doing extremely well with good progress in mobility and general education.


It is a challenging time for our small charity and as we look to possible changes, we shall rely as heavily as ever on your goodwill and assistance. A big thank you to family and friends of the Banyan Trust for your invaluable support.   				                    Annie Larner
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More and more people have decided to do a  small coin box for Banyan – it is amazing how quickly money builds up!


Thank you to the church groups who focus on Banyan for one prayer meeting each year.


The Banyan Trust was very pleased to learn that several people have decided to donate their foreign change from within the Euro zone to Apanjan. Thank you for going through the trouble of counting all those francs, marks and pesetas and going to the bank, before sending us your cheque! 


THANK YOU to all our regular sponsors. Where would the children be without you !!!!




































































Every child at Apanjan now has a birthday. As we found them on the streets of Calcutta, they came to us without names and without birthdays.  We started with Shambhu on the 23rd of June, then Babu on the 24th of July, Mohon on the 21st of August. Ajay’s birthday on the 9th of September for this year was postponed due our bereave-ment in the UK. Prem’s birthday  is on the 1st of October,












































with Raju following on the 6th of November. Molay completes the year on the 10th of December. As you can see, they have been evenly spaced. If you feel you would like to send greetings cards, we suggest you allow three weeks, so that it arrives on time. Children’s drawings and home made greetings will be much appreciated. Sending gifts could create complications, as the mail system is pretty erratic.  


Of course we shall never know how old the children really are, but we are guided by their dental evidence.
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On the right: Mohan and Sambu having  their daily physiotherapy. 
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A WORK IN PROGRESS


In this column we normally focus on the


progress of one of the children. In this


edition of the newsletter, we thought


it would be appropriate to end with a


photo of our care team taking a


well-earned break from caring for the children. 


Their superb work has produced


remarkable progress. 


Clockwise: Soma, Biuti, Puspa, Lila, Nabonita, 


Aparna, Ram, Sanjay and Srimanta.





Please support The Banyan Trust


30 Ramsbury Road


St Albans, Herts AL1 1SW


Phone: 01727 868176





A Brief Encounter…


Sometimes that is all that is required for the Banyan Trust is to find a new friend. Marc Tolud and Charles Whiteley, trustees of The Banyan Trust UK, met Jane Cole in the Athens port of Piraeus. After sharing a taxi ride and a short conversation, Jane generously offered to do what she could to help the Banyan Trust. In the few months since then, she has held no less than three fundraisers: one party was an Irish evening with the band, Buck Shee, kindly offering their services for a much reduced rate. 


A big thank you to Jane and her supporters who have raised over £600!






































A Fundraising Diary


It is always useful to share fundraising ideas. Here are just a few of the schemes which have helped keep the Banyan Trust ticking over in the past few months (and some which will be happening in the future) with thanks to those who have made them a success:


First 100 sponsors – the sponsorship scheme continues to thrive and a big thank you to Suzanne Adamsthwaite, Jacqueline Noppen and others who have persuaded and cajoled friends and colleagues to help us on a monthly basis (see bottom of column for contact details).


One-off donations -  we have been fortunate enough to receive some substantial donations this month and special mention should go to Mr Castell who has helped the Banyan Trust in the wake of Steve Larner’s death in September and Anne Jones who has extended a great deal of support to our charity.


Coin-box– those low-denomination coins really do accumulate as Fa Denis and her daughter Camille showed in Brussels with their donation of £30 in converted Belgian francs.


Books bonanza – Annie Larner (chairman of the Banyan Trust) helped to produce a calligraphy guide book (please contact her for a copy) which raised £800 and Charles Whiteley produced and sold a book with recipes from the European Commissioners in Brussels, raising €500.


Future events -  please contact us if you have any helpful fundraising hints. We will shortly start a new fundraising drive aimed at securing funds for the next phase of the project from grant-making institutions.























The Banyan Trust in Cyberspace


Thanks to the efforts of Tony Lowell, the Banyan Trust should shortly have its very own home in cyberspace. Tony, who specialises in product design, worked for free to produce a beautiful set of templates for a BT website. The site will include overviews of Apanjan, the children and carers and plenty of photographs and will be activated and maintained by a service which operates to ensure that charities such as ours have the chance to publicise themselves on the internet. There will be more news – and the site address – in the next issue of the newsletter.





The First One Hundred Sponsorship Scheme


We are still hoping that more sponsors will come forward to help us meet our target of 100+ sponsors giving £10-15 per month. If you know anyone who might be interested, why not photocopy this newsletter so they can read more about the Banyan Trust?  Annie Larner’s contact details below.
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Left: Jane’s son, Richard. 


Above: Buck Shee, playing on 12 October 2002.





MORE IMPRESSIONS OF CALCUTTA 2002
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